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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
BOARD OF MENTAL HEALTH AND CHEMICAL DEPENDENCY 
PROFESSIONALS

MEETING DATE AND TIME:
Wednesday, January 23, 2008 at 12:00 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED
February 27, 2008
MEMBERS PRESENT

Dr. William Northey, LMFT, President
Daniel Cherneski, LMFT, Vice President
Dr. James Walsh, LPCMH

Mary Krieger, LPCMH
Maynard Gregory, LCDP

Russell Buskirk, LCDP
William Gale, LPCMH
Winnie Lewis, Public Member

Division Staff/Deputy Attorney General PRESENT

Chris Spizzirri, Deputy Attorney General

Shauna Slaughter, Administrative Specialist II
Sandra Wagner, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT


Robert Doyle, Public Member, Secretary
Michael Kriner, LCDP
Vera Murrell, Public Member
Carmetah Murray, Public Member
ALSO PRESENT

Vera Sitze, Court Reporter, Wilcox & Fetzer 

CALL TO ORDER

Dr. Northey called the meeting to order at 12:14 p.m. Introductions took place for the benefit of the new board members, Mr. Gale and Ms. Lewis.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The Board reviewed the November 28, 2007 minutes for approval. Mr. Gregory made a motion, seconded by Mr. Buskirk, to approve the minutes as presented.  Motion unanimously carried.

HEARINGS

Rules & Regulations Hearing – Section 4.0 

The Board held a public hearing for the proposed amendments to its regulations in section 4.0 Licensure for Chemical Dependency Professionals. Dr. Northey opened the hearing at 12:18 p.m. Verbatim testimony was recorded by the court reporter. Mr. Spizzirri stated the reason for the hearing. The affidavits of publication from The Delaware State News and The News Journal were marked as board exhibits 1 & 2 respectively. The Board gave an opportunity for public comment, but there was none given. At 12:20 p.m. the board went off the record for deliberations. The proposed changes were reviewed by the Board. The Board went back on the record at 12:23 p.m. Dr. Northey made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cherneski, to adopt the rules as proposed. Motion unanimously carried. The final order was signed by all members present.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Review of Monitoring Report – Joanne Kassees   
The Board reviewed the quarterly monitoring report for Joanne Kassees, which was submitted as a requirement of her consent agreement. There were no questions regarding the report. 

NEW BUSINESS
Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by Certification – Kelly Ferraro
The Board reviewed Ms. Ferarro’s application for LPCMH licensure by NBCC certification. Dr. Walsh made a motion, seconded by Mr. Cherneski, to table the application for clarification regarding the total number of hours of individual face-to-face supervision. Motion unanimously carried.

Review of Application for LPCMH Licensure by Certification – Lisa Ritchie
The Board reviewed Ms. Ritchie’s application for LPCMH licensure by NBCC certification. Dr. Walsh made a motion, seconded by Mr. Gale, to approve the application. Motion unanimously carried.

Review New Written Plan for Professional Counseling Experience and Supervision for Cathy Cowin  
The Board reviewed a new written plan for professional counseling experience and supervision submitted by Ms. Cowin. Dr. Walsh made a motion, seconded by Mr. Buskirk, to accept the new plan. Motion unanimously carried.
Review Fiscal Year Statistical Report from Investigative Unit
The board reviewed the fiscal year statistical report prepared by Sam Nickerson from the investigative unit. There were no questions at this time. 
Election of Officers
Dr. Northey nominated himself to serve an additional term as the board President. Mr. Cherneski nominated himself to serve an additional term as the board Vice-President. Mr. 
Buskirk made a motion, seconded by Dr. Walsh, to elect Dr. Northey as President and Mr. Cherneski as Vice-President. Motion unanimously carried. 

The board decided to wait until the February 27, 2008 meeting to nominate someone for the Secretary position since the current Secretary was not present to verify if he is interested in serving an additional term. 
Correspondence

There was no correspondence for the board to review.


Other Business (for discussion only)

A discussion took place regarding the reappointment process for board members whose first term serving on the board is about to expire. Ms. Slaughter advised the members that she will notify them if they need to complete a new application for reappointment. 
Public Comment

There was no public comment.
Next Meeting Date

The Board will hold a meeting on February 27, 2008 at 12:00 p.m. in Conference Room A of the Cannon Bldg., 861 Silver Lake Blvd., Dover, Delaware.   
Adjournment

Mr. Cherneski made a motion, seconded by Ms. Krieger, to adjourn.  Motion unanimously carried. There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 12:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Shauna Slaughter
Administrative Specialist II
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